# DOUG HENWOOD

- assassination-foretold/>.
- 150. That assumes \$250,000 for a one-hour speech, which works out to \$4,167 per minute, or \$69 per second. Haiti's per capita income, according to the World Bank, is \$810 <a href="http://data.worldbank.org/country/haiti">http://data.worldbank.org/country/haiti</a>.
- 151. Jonathan M. Katz, "The King and Queen of Haiti," *Politico*, May 4, 2015 <a href="http://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2015/05/clinton-foundation-haiti-117368">http://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2015/05/clinton-foundation-haiti-117368</a> full.html>.
- 152. Clinton, Hard Choices, p. 528.
- 153. Bill Clinton, My Life (New York: Knopf, 2004), Kindle loc. 4731.
- 154. Allan Nairn, "Aristide banks on austerity," *Multinational Monitor*, August 1994 <a href="http://www.multinationalmonitor.org/hyper/">http://www.multinationalmonitor.org/hyper/</a> issues/1994/08/mm0894\_05.html>; Helen Scott and Ashley Smith, "Behind Aristide's fall," Socialist Worker, March 12, 2004 <a href="http://socialistworker.org/2004-1/490/490\_06\_Aristide.shtml">http://socialistworker.org/2004-1/490/490\_06\_Aristide.shtml>; Ives Marie Chanel, "Haiti: Clock ticking on structural adjustment decision," InterPress Service, September 28, 1995 <a href="http://www.williambowles.info/haiti-news/archives/structural\_adj\_280995">http://www.williambowles.info/haiti-news/archives/pm\_080995.html></a>.
- 155. Katz, "The King and Queen of Haiti."
- 156. Dan Coughlin and Kim Ives, "WikiLeaks Haiti: Let them live on \$3 a day," *The Nation*, June 1, 2011 <a href="http://www.thenation.com/article/161057/wikileaks-haiti-let-them-live-3-day">http://www.thenation.com/article/161057/wikileaks-haiti-let-them-live-3-day</a>.
- 157. Adam Davidson, "Would a \$5-a-day minimum wage make life better in Haiti?," *Planet Money*, June 8, 2011 <a href="http://www.">http://www.</a>

## MY TURN

- npr.org/sections/money/2011/06/10/137064161/would-a-5-a-day-minimum-wage-make-life-better-in-haiti>. Davidson interview with me: <a href="http://www.leftbusinessobserver.com/Radio.html#S120609">httml#S120609</a>>.
- 158. Dan Coughlin and Kim Ives, "WikiLeaks Haiti: Cable depicts fraudulent Haiti election," *The Nation*, June 8, 2011 <a href="http://www.thenation.com/article/161216/wikileaks-haiti-cable-depicts-fraudulent-haiti-election">http://www.thenation.com/article/161216/wikileaks-haiti-cable-depicts-fraudulent-haiti-election</a>.
- 159. Email from Cheryl Mills, March 20, 2011 <a href="http://graphics.wsj.com/hillary-clinton-email-documents/#/?docid=C05779428">http://graphics.wsj.com/hillary-clinton-email-documents/#/?docid=C05779428</a>.
- 160. Yamiche Alcindor, "High hopes for Hillary Clinton, then disappointment in Haiti," New York Times, March 14, 2016 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/15/us/politics/hillary-clinton-haiti.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/15/us/politics/hillary-clinton-haiti.html</a>? r=0>.
- 161. Trenton Daniel, "Haiti pres [sic], Clinton form board to court investors," Associated Press, September 8, 2011 <a href="http://finance.yahoo.com/news/Haiti-pres-Clinton-form-board-apf-2417127420.html">http://finance.yahoo.com/news/Haiti-pres-Clinton-form-board-apf-2417127420.html</a>>.
- 162. Amelie Baron, "Disorder, delays mar Haiti's long-awaited election," *AFP*, August 10, 2015 <a href="http://news.yahoo.com/violence-low-turnout-threaten-haitis-sunday-elections-035425298.html">http://news.yahoo.com/violence-low-turnout-threaten-haitis-sunday-elections-035425298.html</a>.
- 163. Frances Robles, "Haitian leader's power grows as scandals swirl," *New York Times*, March 16, 2015 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2015/03/17/world/americas/haitian-president-tightens-gripas-scandal-engulfs-circle-of-friends.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2015/03/17/world/americas/haitian-president-tightens-gripas-scandal-engulfs-circle-of-friends.html</a>.
- 164. Frances Robles, "Michel Martelly, Haiti's president, departs

## DOUG HENWOOD

- without a successor," *New York Times*, February 7, 2016 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2016/02/08/world/americas/michel-martelly-haitis-president-departs-without-a-successor.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2016/02/08/world/americas/michel-martelly-haitis-president-departs-without-a-successor.html</a>>.
- 165. Curiously, the only concrete force contributing to recovery that Hillary mentioned was "the great resilience and strength of the Haitian people." Hillary Rodham Clinton, "Remarks to the press, Port-au-Prince, Haiti," January 16, 2010 <a href="http://www.state.gov/secretary/20092013clinton/rm/2010/01/135278.htm">http://www.state.gov/secretary/20092013clinton/rm/2010/01/135278.htm</a>.
- 166. Hillary Rodham Clinton, "Update on developments in Haiti," January 20, 2010 <a href="http://www.state.gov/secretary/20092013clinton/rm/2010/01/135461.htm">http://www.state.gov/secretary/20092013clinton/rm/2010/01/135461.htm</a>>.
- 167. Mike McIntire and Steve Eder, "Roger Clinton is wary, chatty, and still occasionally attracting attention," New York Times, July 6, 2015 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2015/07/07/us/politics/clinton-first-brother-is-wary-chatty-and-still-occasionally-attracting-attention.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2015/07/07/us/politics/clinton-first-brother-is-wary-chatty-and-still-occasionally-attracting-attention.html</a>; Steve Eder, "Tony Rodham's Ties Invite Scrutiny for Hillary and Bill Clinton," New York Times, May 10, 2015 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2015/05/11/us/politics/tony-rodhams-ties-invite-scrutiny-forhillary-and-bill-clinton.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2015/05/11/us/politics/tony-rodhams-ties-invite-scrutiny-forhillary-and-bill-clinton.html</a>.
- 168. For the relationship between USAID and the State Department see U.S. Diplomacy, "Agency for International Development (USAID)" <a href="http://www.usdiplomacy.org/state/abroad/usaid.php">http://www.usdiplomacy.org/state/abroad/usaid.php</a> and U.S. Department of State, "Department of State and USAID Strategic Plan" <a href="http://www.state.gov/s/d/rm/rls/dosstrat/">http://www.state.gov/s/d/rm/rls/dosstrat/</a>.
- 169. "With poor track records for-profit development companies team up to fight reform," *Haiti Relief and Reconstruction Watch*, December 1, 2011 <a href="http://cepr.net/blogs/haiti-relief-and-">http://cepr.net/blogs/haiti-relief-and-</a>

### MY TURN

- reconstruction-watch/with-poor-track-records-for-profit-development-companies-team-up-to-fight-reform>.
- 170. Jacqueline Charles, "Hillary Clinton–backed post-quake Haiti project 'a work in progress," *Miami Herald*, May 3, 2015 <a href="http://www.miamiherald.com/news/nation-world/world/americas/haiti/article20129688.html">http://www.miamiherald.com/news/nation-world/world/americas/haiti/article20129688.html</a>.
- 171. Greg Higgins, "Architectural Peer Review of Caracol EKAM Housing, Haiti – March 16, 2012" <a href="http://www.hrdf.org/files/Architectural-Peer-Review-Caracol-EKAM-Haiti\_2012mar16.">http://www.hrdf.org/files/Architectural-Peer-Review-Caracol-EKAM-Haiti\_2012mar16.</a> pdf>.
- 172. Email from Greg Higgins to me, July 2, 2015.
- 173. Isabel Macdonald and Isabeau Doucet, "The shelters that Clinton built," *The Nation*, August 1–8, 2011 <a href="http://www.thenation.com/article/shelters-clinton-built/">http://www.thenation.com/article/shelters-clinton-built/</a>>.
- 174. Kevin Sullivan and Rosalind S. Helderman, "How the Clintons' Haiti development plans succeed—and disappoint," *Washington Post*, March 20, 2015 <a href="http://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/how-the-clintons-haiti-development-plans-succeed--and-disappoint/2015/03/20/0ebae25e-cbe9-11e4-a2a7-9517a3a70506\_story.html>; Jonathan O'Connell, "In Haiti, a Marriott's opening is the latest milestone in quake recovery," *Washington Post*, February 26, 2015 <a href="http://www.washingtonpost.com/business/capitalbusiness/in-haiti-a-marriotts-opening-is-the-latest-milestone-in-quake-recovery/2015/02/26/bc3cadde-bd0e-11e4-8668-4e7ba8439ca6\_story.html>.
- 175. I. Lomholt, "Sorg Architects designs new staff housing for the U.S. embassy in Haiti," *e-architect*, January 6, 2012 <a href="http://www.e-ruse.com/">http://www.e-ruse.com/</a>

## DOUG HENWOOD

- architect.co.uk/haiti/us-embassy-housing-haiti>.
- at <a href="https://www.fbo.gov/index?s=opportunity&mode=form&id=52485fe7117ae4189638ff76249e8da3&tab=core&\_cview=1">https://www.fbo.gov/index?s=opportunity&mode=form&id=52485fe7117ae4189638ff76249e8da3&tab=core&\_cview=1</a>.

  Artists' renditions of the project can be found at <a href="http://www.worldarchitecturenews.com/wanmobile/mobile/article/18642">http://www.worldarchitecturenews.com/wanmobile/mobile/article/18642</a>. For pictures of the original Bidonvilles, see <a href="http://www.pbase.com/jpsuriha/bidonville">http://www.pbase.com/jpsuriha/bidonville</a>. A State Department spokesperson said the housing, which initially was supposed to have been completed in 2014, was still under construction in September 2015. It took some persistence to confirm whether the proposed housing was actually built, suggesting that it might be an embarrassing legacy of the Hillary era. A call to the embassy in Port-au-Prince was not returned, though presumably almost anyone working in the building could have answered the question. It took several calls and emails before the State Department finally confirmed that construction was underway.
- 177. Jonathan M. Katz, "The Clintons' Haiti screw-up, as told by Hillary's emails," *Politico*, September 2, 2015 <a href="http://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2015/09/hillary-clinton-email-213110">http://www.politico.com/magazine/story/2015/09/hillary-clinton-email-213110</a>>.
- 178. Jeffrey Goldberg, "Hillary Clinton: 'Failure' to Help Syrian Rebels Led to the Rise of ISIS" <a href="http://www.theatlantic.com/international/archive/2014/08/hillary-clinton-failure-to-help-syrian-rebels-led-to-the-rise-of-isis/375832/">http://www.theatlantic.com/international/archive/2014/08/hillary-clinton-failure-to-help-syrian-rebels-led-to-the-rise-of-isis/375832/</a>.
- 179. Mark Landler, "A Rift in Worldviews Is Exposed as Clinton Faults Obama on Policy," *New York Times*, August 11, 2014 <a href="http://www.nytimes.com/2014/08/12/world/middleeast/attacking-obama-policy-hillary-clinton-exposes-different-worldviews.html">http://www.nytimes.com/2014/08/12/world/middleeast/attacking-obama-policy-hillary-clinton-exposes-different-worldviews.html</a>.